Parish of St Joseph and St Margaret Clitherow, Bracknell


MINUTES OF FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Wednesday 26 November 2014 at St Joseph’s Church
Prayer and Formation:
A reading from Original Blessing by Matthew Fox
Welcome to New Members: Steve Scott, unfortunately not able to attend the meeting due to important family matters.
Present: 
Peter Hancock (Chairman), Fr. Danny McAvoy, Catherine Collery, Mary McNab, Elizabeth Fisher, Maura Holt (in attendance representing the Pastoral Council), Alick Barretto
Apologies: John Cole, Steve Scott



Approval of Minutes from meeting held on 29.10.2014:  The Minutes were approved.
Matters arising from previous meeting:

Site Manager: John has agreed to take on this role.
Chairs & Storage Facilities: Chairs are now in use.  Storage needs to be re-organised especially regarding the tables, access to the children’s toy box and movement of the chairs. Lack of storage is an issue, need to manage the different groups putting away the future and equipment.  This was discussed.  Mary McNab will order new table tennis table.  A caretaker was suggested which is a different role to Site Manager.  It was suggested to remove the old chairs from the storage cupboard to the garage.  Suggested to clear the cupboard near the kitchen to make more storage space.  
Action: Peter Hancock – reorganisation of cupboards.  Mary McNab ordering table tennis table.
Toilet Facilities Next to Staff Room:  The toilet opposite office out of bounds at the moment due to the very high water pressure causing some flooding, also, the taps being left on which ruined the floor.  Agreed to lock this toilet until pressure can be fixed.  Sign to be placed for the available toilet.
Quinquennial: Peter has spoken to the Diocesan surveyor who advised we should get on with this regarding the site repairs and refurbishments.  Peter is asking for the Diocese to advise who we should seek for the Quinquennial report on the premises.  Fr Danny asked for the A frame repair/refurbishment to be put on hold until the weather improves.
SMC Site: The committee was advised that agent  Vail Williams has been instructed  regarding the site.  Marketing is anticipated  in the New Year regarding selling the site.  Our chances for planning permission are quite high.  The planning permission has to be applied for specific reasons, i.e., housing to maximise the value of the site .  
Year End 2013/14 Accounts:  Peter forwarded to the committee the following documents: Annual Parish Returns, Car Park Update Report from John Cole, Supplementary Parish Returns, Receipts Budge and Second Collections Report.  Peter highlighted to the Committee several issues from each report which were discussed.  Overall, there was a deficit rather than a surplus last year.

Disabled Facilities:  Shaun suggested builder and architect details to Peter.  Peter suggested we find these roles within the Parishioners.  Peter suggested creating a sub-committee to work on all the repairs and refurbishments of the buildings.  He suggested asking Mrs. Catherine Hannan, a parishioner, to join the subcommittee, along with John Cole regarding brainstorming for the ramp, location of disabled toilet, etc.  Major costs will be footings, etc.   Peter has also invited Ian Maynard, Shawn Howard, John Cole, Catherine Collery to join the subcommittee, especially from the perspective of the disabled.  The main issues are toilet facilities within the church, the location and dignified access. Maura advised the Committee of the excellent disabled toilet facilities at St Francis in Ascot and suggested contacting Fr Tom for recommendations.
Action: Peter Hancock to contact the above persons to establish a subcommittee
Other Capital Expenditure

· Church and Hall Exterior Repairs & Maintenance: 
· Security (Access to Site): In John Coles’ report, he advised that for expeditious reasons GCD Security of Maidenhead have been engaged with regard replacement of all the locks throughout the Church and the installation of a keypad entry free standing safe and keypad entry wall mounted key safe for the office.  GCD have changed the safe locks but couldn’t complete the floor safe changes due to a water leak, therefore, the combination safe is on back burner.  
Action: John Cole to continue work with GCD Security

· Car Park (Entry System and Resurfacing): Now have to ask the Diocese Surveyor for approval then to the evangelisation committee with regard to the proposed changes.  No need for council planning permission.  John Cole said we would break even in less than two years and stop the passing on of keys, Peter suggested £52/yr for each car park, with maybe £2 to subsidise those who cannot afford the key cost.  Maura said she feels that volunteers who work in the Church should not be charged as many of these volunteers are pensioners.  Fr Danny agrees especially regarding the generosity of the parish, he says that the charges should be non-parishioners.  This was discussed.  Fr Danny suggested business people pay for parking, parishioners are free and if fobs are lost they pay to replace. Peter suggested we tell parishioners a nominal £10 charge to cover admin.  

Action: All committee to think about this so that a decision can be made at the next meeting.
· Sion Mission: This is booked and a deposit paid . Louise Birley on PPC is taking the lead . Scheduled next end Sept /early October
· Youth (Upper Room): This was discussed as per previous meetings.

Action Fr Danny for wiring to be expanded.  Decision to be made regarding Rope ladder.
· School Transport, etc: Peter wrote to our two Head Teachers that we cannot help with transport but nominal amounts can be made available along with school to top up help with school trips, etc.  Head Teachers said they have a fund and know the struggling families and already help with all school related activities.  This was discussed.
Budget 2014/15: Peter advised that the “planned giving” will be the same as the past year. Hall income increased as the facility is much better.  Income this year same as last year, yearend is August.  Peter said income is pretty constant.  Wages are set by Diocese will have nominal increase.  Alterations to church significantly increased this new financial year.  Reduced altar and liturgical costs.  We need to review colour photocopying, especially the newsletter, to reduce the costs.  Considering purchasing a new computer so that each Secretary has a computer.  Hall repairs a little more than last year due to imminent cladding replacement.  Parish Levy is a huge cost.  Parish events costs reduced.  Diocese take 25% of the candle income, yearly assessment.  Projected deficit same as last year.  Auditors will question this but over time this will level out.  There will be an income from the sale of SMC site, this to be used to repair the structure of the flat roofs, etc.  
Second Offerings 2014/15:  Fr Danny is concerned that the parish may have donation fatigue due to the constant second offerings every week.  A full list of yearly donations, some are obligatory and some are optional had been forwarded to the Committee.  Some are parish choice, i.e., Fr Jaya, SVP, porch donation boxes.  Fr Danny said that this issue needs to be discussed at length, especially with the PPC.  Peter suggested establishing a subcommittee to run the second offerings, with maybe different topics each year, this will take the pressure from Fr Danny regarding the projects to be supported. 
Action: Mary M to talk to Pauline regarding the emptying the wall boxes. Peter to put together a sub-committee to make decisions on second offering projects.
Church Shop: Good set of records received regarding the shop, it is profitable.  We must look at how much stock are we holding, how much cash is needed in the bank account for day to day running and obsolete stock.  Peter suggested a till-type machine be used as people need to receive a receipt.  
Action: Peter to source a low cost till type machine to produce a receipt which will give a total of money taken.
Signatories and Bank Mandate: The signatories mandate has people listed who are no longer involved with the parish finances.  These need to be changed, suggested Christine Cole, Peter Hancock, Mary McNab and Fr Danny.  Fr Danny asked Maura to be an authorised signatory , so that we have a little extra cover .   A reminder that 2 signatures required  for cheques over £5,000. 
Living our Faith Progress Report: 82%, parish reviewed.  Envelopes to be put out at the back of the church after Advent.  Fr Danny requested that this was made low key during Advent, this was agreed.
Any Other Business: None
Meeting Closed 9.30pm
Closing Prayer: Fr. Danny closed the meeting with a short prayer.
Date of Next Meeting: 28 January 2015 at 7pm
